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  Pastoral Team: 
   

  Fr. Waldemar Matusiak, SChr  
                                 /Pastor/ 
 

  Fr.  Pawel Marek, SChr  
                       /Associate Pastor/ 
   

  Deacon Andrzej Rychlicki 

 

 

Weekday Masses (in Polish): 
Monday, Wednesday, Friday – 7:00 p.m. 
Tuesday, Thursday – 10:00 a.m. 
First Friday of the Month - 10:00 a.m. & 7:00 p.m. 
 

Weekend Masses 
First Saturday of the Month – 10:00 a.m.  
Saturday - 5:00 p.m. (English), 7:00 p.m. (Polish)                            
Sunday (all in Polish) 
        - 8:30 a.m., 10:30 a.m., 12:30 p.m., 7:30 p.m. 
 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament  
Mon., Wed., Fri., - 6:00 p.m. 
Tuesday, Thursday – 9:00 a.m. 
First Friday of the Month – 9:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m.  
First Saturday of the Month – 9:00 a.m.  
 

Sacrament of Penance 
Monday, Wednesday, Friday: 6:00-6:45 p.m. 
Tuesday, Thursday: 9:00-9:45 a.m. 
Saturday: 4:00-4:45 p.m. and 6:00-6:45 p.m.                              
Sunday: 8:00-8:15 a.m.; 10:00-10:15 a.m.;  

              12:00-12:15 p.m. and 7:00-7:15 p.m. 
 

Sacrament of Baptism  
Call the office for available date.  
Godparents must be 16 years of age and confirmed. 
They must submit a Sponsor Certificate from their 
parish priest before baptism.  

 

Sacrament of The Sick  
Please call the priest at any time.  
  

Sacrament of Marriage     
Apply one year in advance – marriage preparation 
classes are obligatory. 

                

 

Parish Office Hours 
Monday through Friday: 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
 

Office Services 
Referral letters and eligibility forms can be requested only 
by active parish members, officially registered at the 
Church for a minimum of six months. Please call ahead. 
 

Parish Registration 
We are an ethnic/personal parish, which means that the 
members of our parish are those who are formally 
registered. The registration form can be obtained from 
Parish Office, church or on-line. Once filled, form can be 
thrown into the offering basket or forwarded to the 
office. Please inform us of any address changes. 
 

PARISH ENVELOPES 
Parishioners who wish to help the Parish financially can 
do so using offering envelopes. Regular users receive 
them once a year, usually in the month of December. 
New ones are asked to contact the Parish Office, fill the 
registration form, and check the “offering envelopes” 
box. 
Contributions for the church are tax-deductible. Income 
tax return forms are distributed to Parishioners at the end 
of January.  
 

Lectors and Ushers Services 
If interested, contact Aggie Gomez (416-292-5707) 
 

Masks are mandatory.   
A physical 2m (6ft) distance, will be maintained. Families 
from the same household may be seated together but 
must be 2m from any non-household members.  
 

Online Masses 
https://www.stmichaelscathedral.com/live/  
www.dailytvmass.com     www.youtube.com/dailytvmass 
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mailto:OLQueenofPolandSC@archtoronto.org
https://www.facebook.com/parafiawtoronto/
https://www.stmichaelscathedral.com/live/
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http://www.youtube.com/dailytvmass


OCTOBER 17, 2021                       TWENTY-NINTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME       
 

First Reading: Is 53:10-11      
Responsorial Psalm: Lord, let your mercy be on us, as we place 

our trust in you.  
Second Reading: Heb 4:14-16    
Gospel: Mk 10:35-45                          
 

  
 

Saturday – October 16, 2021 
5p.m.  † Fr. Michael SMITH, † Fr. Stan MISIAG, † Fr. Jan CHWIST 
                                                                                            (M. Marchut) 

Saturday – October 23, 2021 
5p.m. † Menino PEREIRA                                                (R. M. Lobo) 

Prayers of the faithful: †† Anna and George MEGLES                       (Daughter) 
 

LOOKING TO OUR ROLE MODEL  
As Christians, we are always called to seek ways of imitating Christ.  
However, many people may have reservations in trying to imitate 
Christ because it seems like an unattainable ideal. We may feel that 
Jesus, being God, doesn’t know what it’s like to struggle here on 
earth. However, this does not mean he didn’t have to fight the same 
fight that we do in our path towards virtue. St. Paul in his letter to the 
Hebrews says “For we do not have a high priest who is unable to 
sympathize with our weaknesses, but we have one who in every 
respect has been tested as we are, yet without sin.”  
St. Paul beautifully shows us that Christ fully understands what our 
struggles and difficulties are. Although He never succumbed to 
temptations, He too would have faced the desire to despair or give 
up on His call to love and sacrifice for us. Therefore, let us turn to 
Jesus and ask Him to help us overcome our struggles.  
 

FEAST OF ST. LUKE 
On Monday, October 18, the Church will celebrate the feast of St. 
Luke, the Apostle and Evangelist. On this day, during the Mass at 
7.00 p.m. the sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick will be 
administered. We kindly ask you to pass this information on to the 
sick and to help bring them to the church. 
 

OCTOBER IS THE MONTH OF THE ROSARY 
Pray rosary at home, or come to our church (Mondays, Wednesdays 
and Fridays at 6:30pm., Tuesdays and Thursdays at 9:30am. 
(prayers in Polish). Visit our website to learn how to pray rosary. 
 

EPIC: A Journey Through Church History - a virtual event hosted 
by St. Gertrude’s parish - Thursdays, October 21 to December 2, 
2021 and Thursdays, January 13 to April 7, 2022 – 7 p.m.  
Epic is a captivating and fast-paced look at the story of the Catholic 
Church. As Catholics, we are heirs to a remarkable heritage. The 
history of our faith is so much more than a list of facts and dates; it is 
a fascinating story of adventure, rebellion, reform, devotion, tragedy 
and triumph. In this 20-session course, participants gain an 
understanding of Church history by learning about the major people, 
places and events that comprise the captivating story of Christianity. 
Cost: $40.  Contact: Beth Cook, 905-925-9871 or  
bethcook905@outlook.com register: https://bit.ly/EpicStGertrude 
 

Keep us up to date if you moved or changed your phone number  

Donate on-line: https://community.archtoronto.org/. 

 

WORLD MISSION SUNDAY – OCTOBER 24  
Since 1922, the Pontifical Missions Societies, through the Society for 
the Propagation of the Faith, have supported the temporal needs of 
missions and created awareness of the work of the missions 
throughout the world. Some examples of their projects include: 
building churches, pastoral centres, cathedrals, religious houses of 
formation, homes for the clergy; offering formation programs for lay 
missionaries; providing radio and television production and audio-
visual materials to remote mission areas; and supporting pastoral 
work in various rural dioceses.  
There will be a second collection next weekend, October 23/24 
(after the Holy Communion) for World Mission Sunday. Our 
offerings are combined with those of other Catholics around the 
world and distributed to missions and dioceses. Thank you for 
your support of this important work. 
 

 
Living the Gospel by supporting seminarians 
We must pray for good and holy priests. But we must also ensure 
they are equipped with an excellent educational and spiritual 
formation, which is why your gift to ShareLife supports St. Augustine's 
Seminary. The future of our Church, and the essential pastoral care 
provided by our priests, depends on our generosity. 
October 31 is the next ShareLife Sunday. Please give generously 
during the collection or anytime at sharelife.org 
 

ALL SOULS DAY REMEMBRANCE ENVELOPES are displayed 
next to our bulletins. Please write the names of our dearly departed 
clearly, using CAPITAL LETTERS. The envelopes can be thrown into 
the offertory baskets.  
 

VIRTUAL/ONLINE WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER 
EXPERIENCE - OCTOBER 22-24, 2021 
Live your best life in love! Restore your loving communication with 
your spouse and rekindle the romance. The Marriage Encounter 
experience is a skill-building enrichment program where you, as 
husband and wife, learn how to be the best couple you can be; a 
special weekend to spend in ways that normal, daily living tends to 
inhibit. No group discussion. Based on Catholic values but open to 
couples of all faiths. Contact: Marge & Gerard McCauley at 
gerard.marge@rogers.com or (905) 792-1925, wwme.org 
=================================================== 
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